
ASHLAND CITY COUNCIL 

PLANNING MEETING 

MAY 17, 2021 

 

 The Ashland City Council met for a Planning Meeting on Monday, May 17, 2021 at 4:30 P.M. in the 

Ashland City Hall Auditorium with Mayor Larry J. Fetner presiding. Council Members present were Dianne 

Ballard, Bobbie J. Steed, Kim M. Cain, Annette F. Gaither, and Tommy Cantrell. Also present were City 

Clerk/Administrator Chelsey Wynn, Court Clerk/Assistant City Clerk Robin Catrett, Police Chief Joseph 

Stanford (4:44 P.M.), Maintenance Supervisor Phillip Stinson, Fire Chief Brett Thompson (5:22 P.M.) Assistant 

Fire Chief James (Jimmy) Lee (4:52 P.M.), X-zyrius (Zy) Adamson (4:54 P.M.), Nathan Holmes with Wellborn 

Cabinet, Inc. (4:54 P.M.), and Ray Stansell with the Clay Times Journal.  

 

 Items discussed included applications received for the Parks & Recreation/Youth Sports Director 

position, Mr. Nathan Holmes addressed the City Council concerning a tax abatement request for Wellborn 

Cabinet, Inc., potential Lodging Tax Ordinance for the City of Ashland, Old Horn Café/Urban Park signage for 

project, RC&D Grant opportunities, the reopening of Ashland Senior Center on June 7, 2021, the American 

Rescue Plan, and the asbestos survey. 

 

 

 There was no business conducted at this meeting.  
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